
 



 

 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  2nd OCTOBER 2022 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

Emergency numbers: 

Knock:  094-9388100   

Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 

***************************** 

Decd. members of the Hoban, Enright & McCoy families, Derrynacong,  

Dublin & Dundalk 

Tom & Anne Heneghan, Tullaghane & decd. of the Heneghan family 

Chris Gaffney Nolan & decd. of the Nolan & Gaffney families 

Sadie O’Connor, London & Crimlin, Castlebar 

John Fitzmaurice & decd., Spaddagh 

John Hanly, Beech Park & decd. of the Cahill & Hanly families 

Frances O’Toole, Doocastle 

Brídann Halpin Keane  

Helen, Thomas & Bridget Meehan & decd. Curries &  

Dolores King, Ballaghadereen 

 

Sunday 9th October—Month’s Mind 

Tina Waldron, Abbeyquarter 

 

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 
 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 

7.30pm 
 

Sunday: 10.00am.  12.00 noon 
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Friday: 10.30am. - 7.00pm. 
 

BAPTISMS 

Saturdays & Sundays 11.00am. 

Minimum of two weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006. 

 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  3rd—9th Oct  2022 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

3rd-9th October READERS MINISTERS OF THE EUCHARIST 

Monday Martin Fitzmaurice Marion Regan, Anne Carney 

Tuesday Tommy Caulfield Breege Halpin, Margaret Tarpey 

Wednesday Mary Donnelly Mary Sykes, Eileen Lynch 

Friday Willie Broderick Mary Freeley, Eileen Jordan 

Saturday 7.30pm Emer Gallagher Joe Byrne, Frances Mulhern, Marina Coyne  

Sunday 10.00am. Julia Kelly Aileen Burke, Geraldine Murphy, Cáit Webb  

Sunday 12.00 Murt Hunt Breda Davis, Patricia Plunkett, Bernie Quinn 

                                 COLLECTORS FOR OCTOBER 

Sat 7.30 pm Eamon Egan, Patsy Glynn, Ann Curley, Pat Devine 

Sun 10am Gabrielle Lyons, Willie Broderick, Gerry Lyons, Mike Griffin 

Sun 12.00 Martin Fitzmaurice, Kieran Fitzmaurice, Jaroslav Drunnik, Seamus 
Coffey 

Recently Deceased 

Karen Teresa Campbell, Knock & Western Care 

Training Centre, Ballyhaunis  

Offertory Collection  

25th Sept 2022  

€2,170 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily Rosary at 

9.00pm  continue to be broadcast on parish radio 105.2FM and 

streamed on the parish webcam: https://www.mcnmedia.tv/

camera/st-patricks-church-ballyhaunis or on the website: 

ww.ballyhaunisparish.ie.  

The 10am Mass on Sundays 2nd, 9th, 16th & 30th October will 

also be broadcast live on Midwest Radio on 96.1FM. 
 

MASS CHANGES: The Parish Pastoral Council has agreed a 

number of decisions in relation to streamlining Sunday Masses 

and weekend Baptisms. It comes about at a time when numbers 

attending Sunday Mass have not fully recovered since the  

pandemic, while Fr. Stephen’s workload is unsustainable in the 

long-term. The changes will take effect from the first Sunday in 

Advent, 27th November. 

SUNDAYS: From that date, there will no longer be a 12.00 

Mass on Sundays. The Saturday evening vigil Mass at 7.30pm 

and Sunday 10am Mass will continue as usual. 

FUNERALS: No funerals will be held on Sundays—this is  

already the practice in a number of parishes and dioceses. 

BAPTISMS: From 27th Nov, Baptisms will be held on the first 

Saturday and third Sunday of each month at 11am.   

To book a Baptism, call the parish office at 094 9630006. 
 

PRIESTS’ AUTUMN COLLECTION: Sincere thanks to those 

who have already returned their envelopes for the Priests’  

Autumn Collection. Your ongoing generosity and support is 

much appreciated. Envelopes can be returned at weekend  Masses 

or to the parish office.  
 

PALLIUM: At a special Mass at 3pm this Sunday 2nd October in 

Tuam Cathedral, Archbishop Eamon Martin, Primate of All  

Ireland,  will place the Pallium on Archbishop Francis Duffy for 

the first time. Representatives from the 56 parishes in the Tuam 

Archdiocese will attend the ceremony. Archbishop Francis  

received the Pallium from Pope Francis on 29th June, along with 

32 other Archbishops from around the world.  
 

BALLYHAUNIS ACTIVE RETIREMENT would like to thank 

everyone who supported the Tea Day which was held recently in 

the Communal House, Clare Court, and raised €1,170 for Mayo / 

Roscommon Hospice. A special thanks to those who baked goods 

for the event, and to the musicians who provided the music & 

entertainment.  
 

COFFEE MORNINGS: Joe & Helen Byrne, Johnstown wish to 

thank all of those who supported the recent Coffee Day at their 

home, where €1,420 was raised. A coffee morning was also held 

at the home of Gerry & Anne Lyons, Knockbrack, where €1,100 

was raised. All funds go to the Mayo/Roscommon Hospice. 

MONTHLY MINI-VIGIL: Monthly Vigils take place on the first 

Friday of every month at Knock Shrine,  providing a sacred space 

for prayer, reflection and contemplation. The next Mini Vigil 

takes place on Friday, October 7th, with Confessions at 8pm, and 

the Vigil in the Parish Church is from from 9pm until midnight. 

All are welcome. 

MARIAN MOVEMENT: The monthly Cenacle of prayer under 

the aegis of the Marian Movement of Priests will be held in St. 

Joseph’s Church, Aghamore on Thursday next, October 6th,  

commencing with Rosary at 6.15 pm and followed by Mass at 7 

pm. All welcome 
 

DAY FOR LIFE 2022 is  

being celebrated this Sunday 

2nd Oct. As the theme this 

year is Caring for the Older 

Person, people are invited to 

think again about the value 

and worth of older people in  

families and in society, and 

to make practical choices to 

build bridges between the 

generations. Pope Francis says “A greater awareness of the  

essential contribution the elderly make to the well-being of every 

society will help counter the throwaway culture”.   
 

STATIONS: Anyone wishing to host a Station Mass in their 

home during October or November can contact the Parish Office 

at 094-9630006 to make the necessary arrangements. 

TRADITIONAL LATIN MASS: The next traditional Latin Mass 
will take place at Knock Shrine on Sunday 9th October at 5.30pm 
in the Parish Church. All welcome. 

MAYO STOMA SUPPORT GROUP will hold its next  

meeting on Thursday 6th October at 7pm in the Ellison Hotel, 

Castlebar. If attending, please contact JJ on 087—2300580.  
 

BALLYHAUNIS SUSTAINABLE ENERGY COMMUNITY: 
An open meeting will take place in the Community Hall next 

Thursday evening 6th Oct. at 7pm. Dr. Orla Nic Suibhne, SEIA 

mentor for Mayo, will give a presentation to explain what an SEC 

(Sustainable Energy Community) is, and how it will benefit  

Ballyhaunis and surrounding areas, and will answer questions on 

the night. All welcome. 
 

HOPES & ASPIRATIONS FOR YOUR COMMUNITY:  
Mayo PPN want to hear your views on how we can make Mayo 

the best possible place in which to Live, Work and  

Invest. Workshop takes place on Monday 10th October at 7pm in 

McWilliam Park Hotel, Claremorris. For more information and to 

register email: mayoppn@mayococo.ie  Enquiries: 094 9064358 
 

BLESSING OF PETS:  The annual Blessing of Pets ceremony 

at Knock Shrine returns on Saturday next 8th October at 11am. 

This service is an opportunity to thank God for the gift of  

animals, who are often “one of the family”. The Blessing will 

take place in the Shrine grounds, outside the HUB / Information 

Centre. All welcome to attend. 

LEGION OF MARY: If you would like to join the Legion of 

Mary, contact Mary at 087 6336777 for details of local meetings. 

COPIES OF THE IRISH CATHOLIC NEWSPAPER are 

available at the back of the church. Cost €2.50, please place the 

money in the coinbox at the candelabra.  

ANNAGH MAGAZINE: Work is now underway gathering and 

preparing material for ‘Annagh 2022’. The Annagh Magazine  

Society would like to thank all those who have submitted articles, 

club reports and photographs to date. Submissions are still being 

accepted and the deadline is Friday, 14th Oct. These may be 

emailed to info@annaghmag.ie or submitted to any committee 

member: Seamus Mulrennan, Edward Mulhern, Nell Rochford, 

Tommy Caulfield, Noreen Ruane Dalton, Paul Waldron,  

Mike Griffin, Gabriel Smith, John Kilduff. 
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